SUAA Board Meeting
Thursday, October 1, 2015

Wesley United Methodist Church

10:00 a.m.
Those present- Jones, Gilbert, McLean, Belles, Pano, Maguire, Brown, Rupert, Richmond, Helmers, Nelson, McLaughlin, Thompson
The meeting was called to order by the president, Jackie Thompson.  The minutes of Sept. 3, 2015 board meeting were approved as corrected.  The treasurer’s report was approved as written.
Announcements/reports included:  
· Yunker has developed a spreadsheet of membership meetings with meal details for the year.  Motion to accept spreadsheet as presented, seconded and passed.  McLean/McLaughlin
· Oct. 20 membership luncheon program was identified.  Possible speakers are President Thomas, Nick Pano and Bill Rupert.

· Helmers reported on the source of SUAA t-shirts.

· Helmers reported there may be an information table set up at the WIU employee flu shot event highlighting our organization.

· The annual SUAA state meeting was identified as being held November 13, 2015 in Normal, Illinois.

Membership/recruiting report- Helmers reported that of 9/1/2015 there were 695 members in the WIU local chapter. 

SAT report- Maguire reported the following local SUAA members have passed away: Doris Hightower- 9/21/2015; John Lawyer- 9/30/2015; and John Shaver- 8/28/2015.   

State SUAA- Maguire reported on updates of State Board discussions relating to legislative issues.  

WIU Human Resources- Rupert reported on updated CMS information for members.  There is still no State budget which means the State is not paying bills for Signa and Delta Dental claims.  Also no interest will be paid to providers. He recommended that members check the website for new insurance changes.  He identified several informational meetings to be held in Macomb relating to insurance rules and changes.  Discussion followed.
Legislative report- Pano reported there continues to be an impasse in Springfield between the Governor and legislature.  The State of Illinois still does not have a budget.   
He reported on hearings related to the State budget that were held in Chicago.  Several local board members met with Rep. Hammond and Senator Sullivan individually as to current status of the State budget and other legislation such as Amtrak, MAP grants and University budget cuts.  Unofficial discussions are taking place in Springfield on the workman compensation issue and redrawing the legislative map
Publication report- Belles reported the newsletters were sent out last week.  The next issue will be sent in January, 2016.

Foundation Report- no report.
Technology Report- no report.
New business- It was identified that Patti Jones has been invited to be a member of the Retirement Board.  This group will meet in Chicago. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m.  Belles/Gilbert
Jackie Richmond, Secretary

